
Fall 2018 

RSVP ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETS 
January, March, May, July,  
September and November 
3rd Wednesday 12:15 p.m.  

(may change due to conflicts) 
City Hall Conference Room 

Guests are Welcome! 
RSVP ADVISORY COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Mary Partridge, Chair 
Tara Andrews, Vice-Chair 
Andria Gardner, Secretary 

Delores Cameron 
Kristi Celander 
Cindy Erickson 

Dee Sams 
Al Olson 

Ted Schreiber 
Becky Stanton 
Travis Stinson 

Betty Vail, RSVP Director 

Oct. 31: Drug Take Back Day 10-4 Holy Rosary 

Nov. 6: Office Closed/Holiday 

Nov. 10:  Food Bank Needs Volunteers to prepare 
Thanksgiving Baskets 8 a.m. at Food Bank 

Nov. 12: Office Closed/Holiday 

Nov. 14: RSVP Advisory Council Meets 12:15 p.m. City 

Hall Conference Room 

Nov. 22: Office Closed/Holiday 

Dec. 25 & Jan. 1: Office Closed 

January 24, 2019: SOUP SUPPER 

5 p.m.ñ6:30 p.m. RANGE HALL  

VOLUNTEER REQUESTS 

The following volunteer stations are short on           

volunteers.  Please help! 

§ Historic Miles City Academy Thrift Store:        

especially Wednesday between the hours of 11 

a.m. and 3 p.m. (you may choose the hours) 

§ Miles City Soup Kitchen: Servers, Dishwashers 

and Receptionists  

§ Custer County Food Bank: Volunteers to assist 

with Thanksgiving Baskets on Saturday,         

November 10 8 a.m. at Food Bank 

§ Kircher School: Volunteer to deliver lunch from 

Washington JR. Hight School.  Mileage reim-

bursement and free lunch 

§ WaterWorks Art Museum: Volunteers check with 

Dixie Rieger or Wanda for details  

§ RSVP needs volunteers to assist with the Annual 

Soup Supper Jan. 24, 2019ðcall the RSVP   

Office 234-0505 

§ Ticket Takers needed for Cowboy Invitational 

Wrestling Tournament in January. Call RSVP 

§ DAV Van driversðpacket available at RSVP  

office 210 S. Winchester #226 

§ Salvation Army/RSVP needs volunteer to ring 

the bell at Ace Hardware Sundays November 24; 
December 1, 8, 15, 22.  Call 234-0505  Hours 

will be 1-3 p.m. and 3-5 p.m. 

§ Additional opportunities alsoðcall 234-0505 

  



 

Reports Warn of Growing Senior Opioid Crisis 
 

Against the backdrop of an unrelenting opioid crisis, two new government reports warn that America's seniors are succumbing 
to the pitfalls of prescription painkillers. 
 
Issued by the Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality (AHRQ), the reports reveal that millions of older Americans are 
now filling prescriptions for many different opioid medications at the same time, while hundreds of thousands are winding up in 
the hospital with opioid-related complications. 
 
"These reports underscore the growing and under-recognized concerns with opioid use disorder in older populations, including 
those who suffer from chronic pain and are at risk for adverse events from opioids," said Dr. Arlene Bierman. She is the       
director of AHRQ's Center for Evidence and Practice.  Bierman was part of a team that focused on trends regarding opioid-
related hospitalizations and emergency department visits among U.S. seniors. 
 
The agency's second report analyzed opioid prescription patterns among older Americans. 
 
Bierman and her colleagues pointed out that chronic pain is common among seniors, as eight in 10 struggle with multiple 

health conditions, including heart disease, diabetes, arthritis and depression. 

To cope, many seniors take opioids, which inevitably raises the risk for side effects and negative drug interactions. 
 
And in fact, the team found, opioid-driven complications were the cause for nearly 125,000 hospitalizations -- and more than 
36,000 emergency department visits -- among seniors in 2015. 
 
The report also uncovered other alarming trends. Between 2010 and 2015, there was a 34 percent jump in the number of    
opioid-related inpatient hospital admissions among seniors, even as non-opioid-related inpatient hospitalizations dropped by 
17 percent. 
 
Similarly, AHRQ investigators found that opioid-related emergency department visits among seniors shot up by 74 percent, 
while non-opioid related emergency department visits only increased 17 percent. 
 
At the same time, AHRQ's second report found that nearly 20 percent of seniors filled at least one opioid prescription between 
2015 and 2016, equal to about 10 million seniors. And more than 7 percent -- or about 4 million seniors -- filled prescriptions for 
four or more opioids, which was characterized as "frequent" use.   By Alan Mozes; HealthDay Reporter 

 

hǇƛƻƛŘ ¦ǎŜ ƛƴ aƻƴǘŀƴŀ  

aƻƴǘŀƴŀ hŶŎŜ ƻŦ ±ƛǘŀƭ {ǘŀǝǎǝŎǎ ω пп҈ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŘǊǳƎ ƻǾŜǊŘƻǎŜ ŘŜŀǘƘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǧǊƛōǳǘŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƻǇƛƻƛŘǎ ω ¢ƘŜ ǊŀǘŜ ƻŦ ƻǾŜǊŘƻǎŜ ŘŜŀǘƘǎ ƛƴ 
aƻƴǘŀƴŀ ǇŜŀƪŜŘ ƛƴ нллу- нллф ω aƻƴǘŀƴŀ ƻǇƛƻƛŘ ƻǾŜǊŘƻǎŜ ǊŀǘŜ ǿŀǎ пΦн ǇŜǊ мллΣллл ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ нлмп -нлмр ω {ƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ 
нлллΣ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ тлл aƻƴǘŀƴŀƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƛŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǇƛƻƛŘ ƻǾŜǊŘƻǎŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ 5ƛǎŜŀǎŜ /ƻƴǘǊƻƭ ŀƴŘ tǊŜǾŜƴǝƻƴΦ όнлмсύΦ ω aƻƴǘŀƴŀ 
Ƙŀǎ тл ƻǇƛƻƛŘ ǇǊŜǎŎǊƛǇǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅ млл ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ  

2018 Drug Take Back Day  

Holy Rosary Healthcare  

 October 31, 2018 from 10 a.m.ð4 p.m. 

https://www.webmd.com/pain-management/guide/narcotic-pain-medications
https://www.webmd.com/pain-management/default.htm


BEST EVER SENIOR CITIZEN JOKE - A woman brought a very limp duck into a vet-
erinary surgeon. As she laid her pet on the table, the vet pulled out his stethoscope 
and listened to the bird's chest. 

After a moment or two, the vet shook his head and sadly said, "I'm sorry, your duck, 
Cuddles, has   passed away." The distressed woman wailed, "Are you sure?"   "Yes, I 
am sure. Your duck is dead," replied the vet. 

"How can you be so sure?" she protested. "I mean you haven't done any testing on 
him or anything. He might just be in a coma or something." 

The vet rolled his eyes, turned around and left the room. He returned a few minutes 
later with a black Labrador Retriever. As the duck's owner looked on in amazement, 
the dog stood on his hind legs, put his front paws on the examination table and 
sniffed the duck from top to bottom. He then looked up at the vet with sad eyes and 
shook his head. 

The vet patted the dog on the head and took it out of the room. A few minutes later he 
returned with a cat. The cat jumped on the table and also delicately sniffed the bird 
from head to foot. The cat sat back on its haunches, shook its head, meowed softly 
and strolled out of the room. 

The vet looked at the woman and said, "I'm sorry, but as I said, this is most definitely, 
100% certifiably, a dead duck." 

The vet turned to his computer terminal, hit a few keys and produced a bill, which he 
handed to the woman.. The duck's owner, still in shock, took the bill. "$150!" she 
cried, "$150 just to tell me my duck is dead!" 

The vet shrugged, "I'm sorry. If you had just taken my word for it, the bill would have 
been $20, but with the Lab Report and the Cat Scan, it's now $150." 

There are many RSVP volunteers making a difference.  This newsletter features DAV Drivers.  Dedicated 

to veterans this group travels to Billings, Sturgis, and Sheridan driving veterans to medical appointments.  

    

 

 

 

 



WINTER FALL PREVENTION 

Winter and the holidays should be times of joyous celebrating with family and friends. Unfortunately, studies have shown a 
direct link between cold weather and falls in the elderly. Therefore, winter fall prevention in the elderly is a concern. Each 
year, 2.8 million elderly adults are treated for fall-related injuries. Over 800,000 require hospitalization, most of them with 
head injuries or hip fracture.  The chances of suffering a fall in colder weather increases after age 65, and significantly so 

after age 75.  

Here are some suggestions for preventing falls in the elderly during winter: 

¶ Plan ahead. When possible, plan trips around the weather. If you do not need to go out, donôt go out. Wait for the 

weather and travel conditions to become clear. 

¶ Allow enough time to get where you are going. The chances of falling increase when you rush and use less caution. 

¶ Exercise caution when getting into and out of vehicles. Always hold securely to a door or another person. 

¶ Take the path of least resistance. Look for the safest route to your location, including the paths into buildings. Choose 

alternate routes when necessary. 

¶ Ask for help.  Ask someone to help you navigate slippery or unsafe paths. 

¶ Concentrate on the path ahead. Take your time and walk slowly and deliberately. Try to place each foot flat on the 

ground with each step. 

¶ Wear appropriate footwear. Wear shoes or boots with rough-textured soles that provide good grip in all kinds of  

weather conditions. 

¶ Avoid carrying items.  Ask for help. 

¶ Use handrails when they are provided. Holding securely to a handhold can prevent a fall if you should slip. 

¶ Clean your shoes after going inside. Snow and ice can freeze onto the soles of shoes and become treacherous, even 

indoors. 

We cannot change the weather, but we can take 
measures to prepare and be safe. Fall prevention in 
the elderly is an ongoing discipline, but warrants 
special care during the winter months. Share these 
tips with your friends and elderly loved ones. The 
information you share could prevent a serious    

accident with even more serious consequences. 

 

Q: What vegetable was 

forbidden on the ships of Arctic 

explorers?  

A: Leeks!  

http://caringpeopleinc.com/blog/three-tier-strategy-avoid-falls-elderly/


Thank you to our newsletter sponsors for supporting RSVP.  

 

 

RSVP is sponsored by the City of Miles City  with 

funding from the Corporation of National and  Com-

munity Service.  RSVP is open to all those 55 years of 

age, or older who would like to find meaningful volun-

teer opportunities; thus helping with the critical needs 

of our communities.  If you know someone that would 

like to volunteer, please refer them to the RSVP Of-

fice.  We are located in Suite 226 in the VA Medical 

Building at  210 S Winchester Ave. in Miles City.  

Phone 234-0505 

CONtACT: Dorothy Willems,  

Tax Assistance Program  
District 8 Coordinator  
Miles City, MT 59301 
406-234-0041 Home   
406-853-4342 Cell 

willems@midrivers.com  

mailto:willems@midrivers.com


News from Linda Wolff, Agency on Aging Program Specialist and SHIP Counselor 

Medicare Open Enrollment October 15 ð December 7  
What is Open Enrollment? That is the one time of the year when you can change Prescription drug companies. If you are 
enrolled in a drug plan your plan should send you an Annual Notice of Change that lists any changes to your plan for 2019. 
These changes can be a premium change, co-pay change, or a change in the formulary (the planôs list of covered drugs).  
Be sure to read this notice carefully to see if any changes affect you. One of the changes could be a change in the deducti-
ble for next year.  
These are the changes you can make during Open Enrollment:  

Å Join a Part D prescription drug plan (if you donôt have one)  

Å Switch from your current Part D prescription drug plan to a new one  

Å Do nothing and stay with your current coverage  
 
Any changes you make will become effective Jan 1, 2019. You can make as many changes as you like during Open     
Enrollment, but only the last change you make will be effective in January. Even if you think all medications are covered for 
2018, it never hurts to check and see if there is a better deal for you. It happens every year, new plans, different deducti-
bles, different medication coverage, different costs. Once Dec 7 passes you are stuck where you are for the entire year 
unless you are on Extra Help or Big Sky Rx programs.  

Linda Wolff may be contacted at 234-8028. or at 11 S 7th Street Suite 165 (behind Bison Bar in the Professional Building) 

Office hours are usually Monday through Thursday. Please call for an appointment as Linda also serves Powder River and 

Rosebud Counties. For other services available check out AEMTôs website:  www.aemt.org 

 

  


